UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

March 5, 1941

Coach Gwinn Henry Director of Athletics University of Kansas

Dear Gwinn:

I am referring Dr. Jessen's letters to you for your consideration of Hoyt Baker of Peabody, Kansas.

Will Long Baker. Dr. Jessen is very anxious that you arrange to meet Hoyt and have a talk with him. Howell and have a talk with him. Your boy, Harve Mayo, talked to you about Hoyt meet Hoyt and have a talk with him. He will be here for the Kansas-Oklahoma game on March 7.

> I also think it would be a good idea for me to go to Newton, if possible, for the District Tournament and see some of these Kansas boys, and also see just how active Mr. Bruce Drake is in the State of Kansas.

> > What do you think?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:1g Enc.